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Friday 13th May 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers 

We are very excited to announce that works to replace the current Class 3 and kitchen building at Burton Salmon will 
start on Monday 23rd May.  The white building currently used to house our Year 4, 5 and 6 children is an old ‘HORSA’ 
building. These were built as temporary buildings after the Second World War to house additional pupils following 
the raising of the school leaving age (Hutting Operation for the Raising of the School leaving Age).  The Local Authority 
have invested a significant amount of capital funds in a rolling programme to replace these buildings with new 
classrooms to provide improved educational facilities. 
  
The new classroom unit will house a big classroom for Class 3 children, including a cloakroom area for coats and bags 
and a brand-new, modernised kitchen for Mrs Jones to cook her superb lunches.  The classroom will link to the main 
building via a new internal corridor just next to Mr Bealey’s office, allowing weather-proof access to all.  As part of 
the planned works, we are fortunate to have both Class 2 and 3 toilets refurbished and modernised too and these 
will be completed in late July.  
  
Our lunches are going to be cooked at Chapel Haddlesey Primary School by Mrs Jones and will be transported in 
insulated containers back to Burton Salmon.  There may be some changes to the menus to keep the process as simple 
as possible but this will be communicated next week. Lunches will however, remain the same for next week – week 
commencing Monday 16th May, with the only difference being our themed Census Day lunch on Thursday 19th May 
– please visit our last newsletter for details: newsletter-3-may-2022.docx_.pdf (burtonsalmonschool.org.uk) 
  
We held a pre-start meeting this week and can confirm that there are some changes to the pupil drop off and 
collection arrangements.  ALL children will enter and exit school at the start and end of day from the entrance door 
near to Mr Bealey’s office.  There will be no access to the rear of the school into the Early Years area from that side 
of the school as secure fencing will be erected as part of the building works. 
 
As the new building will cover the existing footprint, part of the field will be used for deliveries and as the secure 
compound for the building materials and equipment and will be out of bounds until the building works have been 
completed.  This year, our Sports Day will be 2 federation events at Chapel Haddlesey School, using their playing field, 
in the final week of this half-term, as communicated yesterday. 
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As with all new building works, there may be increased traffic around the site and an increase in the number of 
vehicles you may see. Please remember to park responsibly and be considerate of our neighbours. If you are unable 
to park safely along Ledgate Lane, the village hall has kindly agreed for our families to park there for pupil drop-offs 
and collections. Thank you. 
 

Yours sincerely 

 

Craig Bealey 

Head of School 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


